	Mr Andrew Lewis

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House White Post Road

Bodicote

Banbury

OX15 4AA


	Our ref:
WA/2014/117408/01-L01

Your ref:
14/00002/SCOP

Date:

06 May 2014




Dear Mr Lewis

SCOPING OPINION - PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT COMPRISING UP TO 4,000 RESIDENTIAL DWELLINGS, DISTRICT CENTRE AND BUSINESS CENTRE, PRIMARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOLS, RENEWABLE ENERGY PARK, HERITAGE AND VISITOR FACILITIES, LINEAR PARK, COMMUNITY OPEN SPACE, SPORTS AND RECREATION, LANDSCAPING AND ASSOCIATED UTILITIES AND INFRASTRUCTURE   

HEYFORD PARK  CAMP ROAD UPPER HEYFORD BICESTER OX25 5HA       

Thank you for consulting us on this matter. We received your email on 27 March 2014 and we have the following comments:

 

Flood Risk

We feel that the proposed scope and method of assessment for flood risk is acceptable. When undertaking the EIA we feel that particular attention may need to be paid towards the following aspects.

· The assessment should consider the impact of the proposed drainage system on the existing properties and settlements including the caravan park located to the south east of the site.

· Any contaminated land would need to be remediated before infiltration could be used as part of any designed SuDS scheme. Although we would highlight that alternative SuDS techniques can be used even when infiltration is not possible.

· Surface water runoff from the site would need to be shown to be reduced from existing rates and volumes.

Groundwater and Contamination

 

We feel that the proposed scope and method of assessment for ground conditions is broadly acceptable. When undertaking the EIA we feel that particular attention may need to be paid towards the provision of sewage infrastructure.


We note that the section on utilities and infrastructure is addressed under environmental effects of the development (Item 3.1). This section states that ‘It is possible that there may be insufficient capacity within the existing networks to serve the Proposed Development.’  Our particular concern is the provision for dealing with foul sewage for such a large development. 

The existing sewerage provision for the former airbase is a private sewage treatment facility located to the east of the site, the capacity of this was for 14,000 persons. It was proposed in the previous development (for 1075 dwellings) that this facility would likely be adopted by a commercial sewerage provider. The number of dwellings proposed for this current development is now 5075, plus the retail outlets; businesses and schools and visitor attraction and this suggests that the current facility would need upgrading or an alternative facility used for the site. 
 
This development site is located over a Principal Aquifer and therefore we need to see the provision for dealing with foul sewage addressed as a priority. We would expect that foul sewerage infrastructure should be negotiated and in place before any planning application is submitted. In addition, the applicant may also wish consider development/occupation/sewer network performance should a "phased" approach to occupation be adopted.

The applicant will need to also consider the impacts of the development on any offsite/downstream/downsewer infrastructure, as well as those locally. This should consider the impacts of foul water disposal upon the local water environment/receiving water body. This may include an assessment of WFD compliance, discharge standards and impacts upon water quality.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Jack Moeran

Planning Advisor

Direct dial 01491 828367

Direct e-mail planning-wallingford@environment-agency.gov.uk

